
Minutes of Hilmarton Parish Council Meeting held on Wednesday 4th December 2019 in Hilmarton Community Room at 8.00pm.
Councillors Present
M Wilkins, J Henly, J McFadzean, R Fry, L Hays, W Leaning, M Jeary, J Files and D Rhodes
1 Governor from Hilmarton Primary School
Clerk: Jacquie Henly
Item 1 Apologies for absence
1.1  Cllr Christine Crisp sent her apologies.  She also sent best wishes for the Christmas and the New Year.

The meeting was adjourned.  A short update from the School Governor was received.  It was agreed Hilmarton Parish Council would support the school by distributing surveys regarding the parking situation outside the school at drop off and pick up times.

The meeting reopened 

Item 2 – Declarations of Interest in items on the Agenda
2.1  Cllr Henly declared an interest in item 8d on the agenda as the precept included the Clerks salary (his wife is the Clerk) 

Item 3 – Minutes of the last meeting
3.1 Minutes from the Parish Council meeting dated 4th September 2019 were approved by all present and signed by the Chairman.
Item 4 – To discuss Items on the Clerks Report previously circulated to members
4.1 Reported to Wiltshire Council Planning department comments from the Parish Council relating to planning

applications received since September 2019.

4.2 Updated the Hilmarton Parish Emergency Plan with volunteer information, ready for approval at the December meeting.

4.3 Asked Christine Crisp to confirm the contact for Hilmarton School Travel Plan.

4.4 Contacted two residents from Poynder Place and asked them to cut back their hedge.

4.5 Cllr Files also contacted two residents and asked them to cut back their hedges.

4.6 Obtained contact details for MOD Lyneham.

4.7  Contacted Wiltshire Council to seek permission for making a small recess in the front of the school fence to install a bench.  They have agreed to issue a license to allow the work to proceed.  Agreed with the leader of the ‘Take a Seat’ project that they will cover the cost of the altered fencing.  The License has now been sent and signed by both Hilmarton Parish Council and Wiltshire Council. 

4.8 Liaised with School Governors and Nicole Sheppard re developing a School Travel Plan.

4.9 Liaised with School Governors re the shared use of wifi with the pre-school and Parish Council.

4.10 Chased the planning department regarding all the outstanding planning applications at Bushton and Highway.

4.11 Finalised the completed lease agreement with WC for the land at the Hilmarton Play Park.

4.12 Prepared the Budget/Precept ready for approval at the December meeting. 
4.12 Liaised with the Sewer Crew at WC to clear blocked drains on the corner of Compton Road Hilmarton.  One was found to have solid concrete in base. It has been referred to Highway Area Technician and we are awaiting an update on progress to clear it.

Item 5 – Emergency Plan
5.1  A copy of the Hilmarton Parish Emergency Plan had previously been circulated to members.  A small addition was requested and then it was approved by all present.  The Clerk will submit it to WC following the meeting. 

Item 6 – Neighbourhood Plan
6.1 The Chairman confirmed that the Steering Group had agreed to employ the services of Anthony Northcote to help produce the Neighbourhood Plan.  A grant for £9000 will be applied for and it is hoped the plan will be completed with a year of receiving the grant. 

Item 7 – Highways Issues  
7.1  A request had been received from a resident outside the Parish for a reduction in speed limit on Snowhill from 50mph to 40mph.  It was concluded that as a recent survey had been carried out by WC a request to CATG would not be submitted. 

7.2 A request had been received from a resident in Poynder Place for traffic calming measures to be installed.  It was concluded that following the successful completion of a School Traffic Plan the School could apply for there to be a 20mph speed limit throughout the village. 

7.3 A request had been received from a land agent in Hilmarton for 3 separate suggestions: 

i) the moving of the 40mph speed limit up to the Urathon entrance and apply for a reduction in speed limit to 30mph at the current 40mph sign. ii) Have a proper village gate sign on the Manor Farm Verge with a speed limit sign in it.  iii) Have painted rumble strips on the carriageway between the 30mph and 40mph signs.   

All the above proposals were supported by members present and it was agreed an application will be made to CATG.  The Clerk was also asked to contact the land agent to confirm his suggestions were being supported. 
Item 8 – Finance 
8.1 Account balances inclusive of all cheques written and deposits made up to end of November 2019 Current Account: £1593.46   Deposit Account: £20137.75 
8.2 

	Payment Detail
	Payee
	Amount

	T/F 19.08.19
	Kevin Iles House & Gardens Services
	                     192.00 

	T/F 11.10.19
	Play Safety Park Inspection
	                      90.60

	T/F 11.10.19
	J Henly – Clerk Salary Jul -Sept
	                     931.02

	T/F 11.10.19
	Kevin Iles House and Garden Services
	                     144.00

	T/F 30.10.19
	PCC of Hilmarton - Grass
	                    650.00

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	Paid In
	Amount

	1.8.19
	July Interest
	11.26

	1.9.19
	August Interest
	11.26

	1.10.19
	Sept Interest
	10.91

	1.1.19
	Oct Interest
	10.95

	
	
	


8.3 The purchase of bird spikes for the play park were approved for £11.06.

8.4  The Budget/Precept was circulated to all members present.  The Clerk explained that she had moved extra money into the Earmarked reserves for the play park maintenance and the wild meadow project budgets. The Clerks salary was increased in line with NALC recommendations. These actions were approved.  It was resolved the precept request will be for £8000.00 for the year 2020/2021.  

Item 9 - Planning
9.1 Updates on planning applications had previously been circulated and was approved by all present.

Item 10 – Exchange of Information
10.1  Cllr Henly reported that there had been more reports of theft of lead recently and confirmed that there is no work planned on the Church in the near future, so asked if anyone is seen working on the Church or suspicious behavior to report it to him or the police immediately.  
10.2 Cllr Leaning reported a crumbling wall that was falling on the bank near the post box in Goatacre.  It was agreed Cllr Files would report this to Mark Stansby when he meets him this week. 

10.3 Cllr Files reported he had attended a Rights of Way meeting organised by Ann Henshaw.
10.4 Cllr Files will be meeting with Mark Stansby to look at road layout and potential traffic management on the corner by The Green in Goatacre.
10.5 Cllr Leaning asked if Cllr Files could ask Mark Stansby to look at the height of the kerb on the corner as it is very low and vehicles are mounting it when they come around the corner.  Is there a legal depth the kerb should be?

10.6 The Clerk reported updates she had received from Matt Perrott these are recorded in her Clerks report. 

Item 10 – Date of the Next Meeting
10.1    The next meeting of Hilmarton Parish Council is scheduled for Wednesday 4th March 2020. 
Item 11 - Close of the Meeting
11.1  The meeting closed at 9.24pm   The Chairman wished all a very Happy Christmas and New Year.  
Signed …………………………………………….  Date …………………………………..  

Chairman             

